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Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation 

District Board Minutes

January 11, 2011
The Board of the Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation District met on this day at 9:00 a.m. in the multi-purpose room of the Detention Center.
Roll Call was taken.  The following members were present:
Defiance County


Fulton County


Henry County


Williams County
Roger Gardner


Judge Bumb


Tom Mack


Scott Acus


Tom Kime


Joe Friess


Judge McColley


Judge Bird

Judge Strausbaugh

Dean Genter


Larry Siclair


Kathy Nern

Others present:
Brian Patrick      April Cook      Gayle Hilkert     
Larry Siclair made motion to accept the November 9, 2010 Board Meeting Minutes.  Kathy Nern 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

Brian announced Brooke Etzkorn was hired as the new Programs Officer effective 11-30-2010.  She comes to us from the Allen County (OH) Juvenile Detention Center. She earned a degree in Criminal Justice from Bowling Green State University.   Plans were to introduce Brooke to the Board today, however, due to illness that is postponed until the March meeting.

Superintendents Report

Population Report:


November
December



Intakes
   
33

39
    


Releases

36

26



Recidivists
15 (48%)
28(72%)
Security Report:






November
December
Escorts to assigned cell or observation cell 


    3

    6
Removal of safety or security and/or inflicting self-harm
    0

    0
Medical Services Report:



           November

December
Nurse Sick Calls






27

    38
Physician Sick Calls




12

    13


Physicals






14

    16
ER Visits






00                             00
Hospital Admits






00

    00

Ambulance Transports




00

    00





Percentage of Detainees on Prescription Medications

46%

    36%

Percentage of Detainees on Psychotropic Medications

33%
                  26%
Life without Drugs




November and December
Total Number of Individual Hours

     

     29.00
Total Number of Case Management Units      

     36.00
Total Number of Group Hours 

 

   181.00
Total Number of Assessment Hours 
    

       7.50
Mental Health Program:




November         
December
Mental Health Assessment Hours



    3.00

     00

Groups Hours Weekly




    9.00

  7.00
Family sessions hours




  52.00

39.00
There were 81 Suicide Watch Days in November (81—15 minute watch days and 0 One on One watch days)

There were 68 Suicide Watch Days in December (68-15 minute watches and 0 One-on-One watch days)  
Education Summary: 





November Report
Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language


330 Detainees in attendance

232 Males     98 Females


Workforce Employability, Life Skills)

Classroom B: (Math, science and social studies)  

333 Detainees in attendance

234 Males     99 Females
December Report
Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language


307 Detainees in attendance 

212 Males     95 Females



Workforce Employability, Life Skills)
Classroom B: (Math, science and social studies)  

310 Detainees in attendance

198 Males     112 Females
Training Report:

Superintendent Patrick noted a total of 237 training hours for the reporting period.   Staff Members received the following training: 
      5 Staff – CPR/AED
      5 Staff – First Aid


      5 Staff – Blood Borne Pathogen




    29 Staff – ODYS Compliance Monitoring
    30 Staff – Mental Health Issues for Juveniles in Detention

      3 Staff – Annual Training in GED
      1 Staff – Workplace Diversity



Personnel Report:

New Hires:  

1   Program Officer




Resignations:    1   Program Officer



        1   Substitute Teacher 


        2   Intermittent Officers




Status Change:  0

Terminations:        0                                                                                                  Vacancies:        2 Part-Time Corrections Officers
 

Substitute Teacher – deceased                                                                                  Employee Grievances:  0


Board questioned Brian about the number of suicide watch days reported.  Brian explained we have at least two detainees who have been on suicide watch since they have been here.   The number reported includes both member and non-member county youth. Upon intake every detainee is placed on suicide watch for 24 hours.   Mrs. McVay, mental health counselor, will determine if a detainee needs to remain on suicide watch.   

Brian advised the Board about an incident that occurred this past Sunday night.  April will conduct an investigation into the incident.  Brian will update the Board as needed.  

Monthly Statistics

November Billing Census

Member County Credits –There were no member county overages during the month of November.
Non-Member County Revenues – During November there were 194 beds contracted at a rate of $63/day.

Total Non-Member Rent Revenue was $12,222.

Crawford County– 34 Beds    Hancock County - 116 Beds    Putman County – 30 Beds  

Richland County – 12 Beds    Van Wert County – 2 Beds 

Average Daily Population – 23.47
  Average Female Population – 6.87   Average Non-Member Population – 6.47
December Billing Census
Member County Credits – Henry and Williams Counties were each charged with 6 overages. $1,224 was credited to member counties:    Defiance County - $ 436      Henry County – $ 52      Fulton County - $ 532      Williams County - $ 204
Year to date Member Credit - $13,464
At the November meeting Board asked for detail explaining the Billing Census.  That information was distributed to the Board and includes how member county credits are calculated.  
Non-Member County Revenues – During December we contracted 149 beds at a rate of $63/day. 

Total Non-Member Rent Revenue was $9,387  


Hancock County - 103 Beds    Putnam County – 15 Beds    Richland County – 31 Beds    
Total Year to Date Non-Member County Rent Revenue - $ 135,324
Average Daily Population  –  25.39      Average Female Population – 7.48
Average Non-Member Population – 4.81
Included with the December Billing Census is a 2010 Non-Member Rent Summary.
Financial Report

Board reviewed December revenues and expenses.  Operating expenses included $70,000 transferred from the Operating Fund to the Capital Fund as approved by the Board during the November Board Meeting.

Cash Report as of December 31, 2010

Operating Fund Cash Balance
  $ 629,509.99



Capital Fund Cash Balance                $ 240,075.90
Operating Budget – As of December 31, 2010 we have expended 93.30% of the Operating Budget.   
Capital Budget -    As of December 31, 2010 we have expended 69.14% of the Capital Budget.   
A copy of the 2011 Budget with 2010 Carry-overs is included in the Board Packet.

Board asked Brian about the amount we charge for non-member county rent.  Brian confirmed we have been able to attract non- member counties with the rate of $63/day.
Board asked Brian if CCNO has given him any cost information regarding the new contract year.  Brian explained the cost of laundry will increase.  We have never been charged for laundry supplies.  That will be included in the new contract.  Meals will increased by
$ .03/meal.
Assistant Superintendent’s Report

No report at this time.

Personnel and Grievance Committee

Tom Mack noted there was no report. 
Facilities Committee 

Vehicle Purchase – In order to proceed with the purchase of a new vehicle we need a resolution from the Board approving our participation in the State of Ohio Cooperative Purchasing Program.   A copy of the resolution is included in the Board Packet.  We will forward the approved resolution, a check for $235, and the enrollment paperwork to the State Cooperative Purchase Program.
Dean Genter motioned the Board approved the resolution as presented in the Board Packet authorizing the facility’s participation in the State Purchasing Program.  Board reviewed the Resolution presented in the packet.  Tom Kime 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.  

Facility Heating – Board asked if the facility heating system has been working well this winter.  Brian explained we have made some adjustments.  Overall there has been an improvement in the heating of the facility this winter.
Finance Committee 
The Finance Committee will ask for approval on the following issues:

Year end transfer of funds - Year end transfers totaling $6,947.06 were included in the Board Packet for the Board’s approval.  Tom Mack motioned the Board approve the transfer of funds as presented.  Tom Kime 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.  

2010 Carry-Over Purchase Orders -  Board reviewed 2010 Carry-over purchase orders.  Carry-overs are projected expenses incurred in December to be paid in January.  There is a total carry-over of $17,043.49 in the Operating fund.  This includes $5,000 for November and December Unemployment expense to be paid in January and February.   There is a carry-over total of $4,952.35 in the Capital Fund for the installation of the new carpet in the front lobby and administrative office area.   
Tom Kime motioned the Board approve the carry-overs as presented in the Board packet.  Kathy Nern 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

Transfer of Funds – At the November Board Meeting the Board approved a transfer of $70,000 from the Operating Fund into the Capital Fund.  The Auditor was unable to proceed with the transfer as no funds were assigned to the Operating Fund – Transfer Out Account.

We approached the Executive Committee for authorization to transfer $70,000 from the Operating Fund Unappropriated Account into the Transfer Out Account.  The Executive Committee did authorize the transfer and the Auditor was able to proceed with the transfer as requested by the Board.  
We are requesting the Board approve the action taken by the Executive Committee.

Dean Genter motioned the Board approve the authorization given by the Executive Committee to transfer $70,000 from the Operating Unappropriated Account into the Operating Transfer Out Account.  Roy Miller 2nd the motion.  Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

Vehicle Purchase – The Board has approved up to $23,000 for the purchase of a new vehicle.  However, in the 2011 Budget we only have $20,000 assigned to the Vehicle Account.  We are requesting an additional $3,000 for the Vehicle Account 9070-90917-5-74000.   There are funds in the cash balance we can use for the additional request.    
Tim Kime motioned the Board approve $23,000 for the Vehicle Account.  Larry Siclar 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

Title 1 ARRA Funds - This year we will receive Title 1 Stimulus funds.  The Auditor is recommending dedicated accounts for the stimulus funds.  We are requesting two new accounts:


Title 1 ARRA Revenue Account
9065-50917-4-26001


Title 1 ARRA Expense Account
9065-90917-5-33401
Tom Kime motioned the Board approve the two new accounts.  Scott Acus 2nd the motion.  No further discussion.  Motion carried.   Unanimous Ayes.  

Stryker School reports the Title 1 funds.  We are the ‘second tier’ and do not report directly.  

Brian did report to the Board will would like to purchase laptops for the classrooms with the Title 1 Stimulus funds.  

Program and Policy Committee
No report at this time.  
Old Business 
No old business.
New Business

Roger asked Judges if they had any comments to make.  Judges met with the Director of Recovery Services of Northwest Ohio.  Les McCaslin of ADAMhs Board was also present.  ADAMhs Board noted they feel the Life without Drugs Program is very successful.  Judges were given assurance that education provided to NWOJDC would continue.   
Roger asked Judge Bumb about DYS funding.  Judge Bumb confirmed we would not be receiving DYS Funds. He noted that Governor Kasick continued the appointment of former Governor Strickland’s Interim Director to the DYS.  DYS is expecting funding cuts.  Judge Bumb would suggest that DYS do away with inspections of facilities that have ACA Accreditation.  Brian explained as an ACA Accredited facility we have the option to decline the DYS Inspection.  Judge Bumb stated the accreditation will serve us very well.  If any legal situations arise we can fall back on the ACA Accreditation.  
Meeting Adjourned 9:38 a.m.

Next Meeting scheduled for March 8, 2011
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